
Gulf Coast Bridge Association
Unit 180

Board of Directors Meeting

January 11, 2011

The meeting was called to order by President Anne Mahaffey at 3:55 p.m.

Members Present:                                      Members Absent:
     Jerry Grissom                       Janelle Kunellis            
     Jane Hardin               Pete Peterson                       
     Adrienne Lane                                
     Paul Lee                                          
     Arun Limaye                                    
     Lynne Logan                                      
     Anne Mahaffey
     Wilse Manning
     Michael Moses
     Pat Roberts
     Barbara Shook
     Lydia White

Anne requested that minutes from the November 2010 meeting be read silently. 
Mike Moses moved to accept the minutes. Lynne Logan seconded the motion. The 
motion was passed by members present.

Lynne Logan presented the treasurer’s report.

New Business:
 Dick Weaver announced to the board that he would be moving and a 

replacement would be needed for club manager and some directing duties. 
Barbara Shook will ask her husband, Kurt, if he is interested in the position.

 ACBL Job Assignments – will be attached when list is completed by president
 Anne suggested Unit 180 purchase Bridge Mates for back tables.  Lynne 

recommended ten Bridge Mates be purchased. Paul Lee moved to accept 
Lynne’s suggestion .  Mike Moses seconded the motion.  The motion was 
passed by members present.



 Janelle Kunellis, who is teaching bridge at a middle school in Pass Christian, 
requested Unit 180 purchase and donate Easy Bridge books to her 
students.ACBL already supplies the students with Audrey Grant books; 
therefore, the board decided that students should purchase books 
individually.

 After discussion regarding changing the starting time to 12:00 or 12:30, 
Wilse Manning moved to keep the starting time for playing bridge for Unit 
180 at 1 pm beginning February 1. Paul Lee seconded the motion. The motion 
was passed by members present. 

 Lynne volunteered to organize a schedule for intermediate novice games on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. See attached schedule.

 Anne received a complaint via e-mail that smoking at the club entrance was 
unacceptable. After much discussion the board agreed for Lynne to make an 
announcement to smokers to stand at a reasonable distance from the club 
entrance.

Lynne moved to adjourn the meeting.  Paul seconded the motion.  The motion was 
passed by members present.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by
Lydia White


